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Meeting Minutes

March 1, 2011
I. Call to order   

The meeting was called to order at 12:00 p.m.  The following members were present:

Christy Zeyer, Stacey Robinson, Renee Everett, Christine Buddner, Becky Kerstetter, Joanie Shackleton, Jennifer Sybil, Carol Taylor, Heidi Smith, and Janice Brown Watko.
II. Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the January and February 2011 board meetings were approved.   Carol Taylor abstained from voting on the February minutes because she was not present at that board meeting.
III. President Report (Christy Zeyer)
The Champagne and Chocolate Event will be held on March 31 at 5:15 pm at the Galleria.

The deadline for submitting the articles for the NewsCapsule is March 5, and the deadline for submissions to be included in the CMBA Bar Journal is March 10.  
IV. Vice President Report (Heidi Smith)
   One person has shown an interest in becoming a member/tutor to assist with CAP members to prepare for taking certification exams.   With respect to the PACO conference, there is a chance the date may change, and Heidi will confirm when/where it will take place.  Also, the trophy that was ordered to give to Kaplana at the Leadership Conference is ready for presentation. 
V. Director of Operations & Communications Report (Stacey Robinson)
Stacey continues to prepare for the NFPA Joint Conference in April and, to date, only the Regulation representative has responded as to how CAP can become involved.  She still has not heard from a Leadership or Pace representative.  
VI.  Director of Professional Development (Carol Taylor)
    Gayle Absi will be conducting the next Lunch & Learn on March 23 at the CMBA.  The topic will be Project Management and E-Discovery.  The application for CLE credits has been submitted, consequently, CAP can begin advertising that CLE credits will be available.  A sponsor is still needed, and Carol is working on getting a vendor to cover the cost of the lunch (she asked the Civil Assn of Cleveland Trial Lawyers and, although they would not sponsor the lunch, they have agreed to provide speakers at future seminars).

VII. Director of Membership (Christine Buddner)

The CMBA has not yet provided this month’s membership report; consequently, Christine was unable to provide an updated report.

VIII. Treasurer (Renee Everett)

 The current checking account balance is $5,267.57, and the Joy King account totals $4,055.69.
IX. Secretary/Parliamentary (Joanie Shackleton)

   The next book club is scheduled for 7:00 pm on Thursday, March 10 at the home of Karen Santagata.
   The book to be discussed is Sara’s Key by Tatiana de Rosnay.
X. Board Advisor (Becky Kerstetter)

Becky encouraged Susan Coker to apply to be on NFPA’s Pace Standards Committee.  In addition, at the recent Board Retreat, NFPA’s Vice President and Director of Membership, as well as the Managing Director, stepped down from their positions.  

Becky and Christy are planning to attend the Region III meeting on April 8-9 in S. Bend, Indiana, and are working on the most economical method of travel.
XI. New Business

A reminder that CAP’s Annual Meeting will be held on June 22, and a room at the CMBA has been reserved.  
The meeting adjourned at 12:17 pm.

